                                                                                  ANNUAL MEETING                                           
                                 INDIANWOOD IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION  
                                                      OCTOBER 28, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by President John Reimann.  After the Pledge of Allegiance, those present introduced themselves.  Other Association members were also present virtually.
Election of officers and directors then took place.  All officers were running unopposed: Jim Skiba for President, Jim Westcott for Vice-President, Nancy Wrobel for Treasurer and Marilyn Anderson for Secretary.  Todd Rachel made a motion that the officers be elected by acclimation.  Betty Smolarek seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.  There were seven directorships and eight candidates for the position: Karen Craven, Skip Follis, Candy Lytle, Jon Moses, Roseann Nieman, Todd Rachel, Larry Sak and Betty Smolarek.  All members present, both personally and virtually, cast ballots.  Skip, Candy, Jon, Roseann, Todd, Larry and Betty were elected.  Current President John Reimann will also remain as an ex-officio member of the board for the next two years.  
The minutes from the last annual meeting were approved.  Nancy then presented the treasurer’s report.  Dues collected this year totaled $12,675.  Total expenses amounted to $12,121.80.  The current amount in checking and savings is $15,063.71.  Nancy showed a diagram of this year’s expenses which indicated that area improvements and maintenance accounted for almost half of total expenses.  The possibility of increasing dues was then discussed.  John mentioned the fact that that a title company will make sure that any past dues are paid before a home in the area can be sold or refinanced. 
Committee reports were then made:
Lake Board and Lake Ecology:  John explained this year’s lake treatments and the improvements made to Garlick Pointe.  Plans for next year include a combination of weed harvesting and chemical treatments for the lake.  The board is also working with Progressive AE to set up a lake drawdown of 24 inches next fall. The current five-year SAD is due to expire at the end of 2022 and will have to be renewed at that time.
Building, Grounds and Roads:  Only one construction plan was received this year and was approved.  Two swimming pools were put in, but no plans were submitted to the association –only to the township.  Apparently, if no variance is required, the township will okay construction without consulting us first.  Because of the amount of rain lately, dirt roads are in poor condition despite frequent scraping by the county.  Larry Obrecht is involved in a project to fix the drainage in front of the Nieman and Unertl homes on Nakomis.
Newsletter:  Jon is sending out the newsletter via email.  Seventy per cent of our members opened the fall newsletter.  Members will also receive updates on our Facebook site and by postcard.
Social Activities: Because of Covid, activities got off to a slow start according to Roseann.  An Easter Egg Hunt took place the day before Easter.  The picnic in September was well attended as was the progressive dinner in October.  A family-oriented holiday party is scheduled for Sunday, December 5th.  A suggestion was made to have boat tie-ups next summer.
Welcoming:  Several new families were welcomed this past year:  Heather Phillips and David Hammond at 1295 Nakomis, Del and Judy Saiter at 80 Maumee, Bill and Bea Norris at 1250 Miami Path, Ruth Heidebreicht at 1071 Nakomis, Chris and Kaitlin Reimann at 260 Cayuga, Daniel and Linda Quinn at 1753 Seminole and Jennifer Merriman at 210 Cayuga.
Facebook:  Betty said that our Facebook site now has 189 members.  It’s a great place for positive feedback, notification of weed treatments, etc.
Website:  According to Todd, the Website is a great “One Stop Shop”.  It contains the Covenants and By-Laws, annual meeting minutes, complaint procedures, etc. and is a great resource for realtors when homes are bought or sold.
New Business:  In answer to an inquiry, John explained that the cost of paving Nakomis is extremely high and would have to be paid for by the property owners. 
Jim Skiba explained that direct access to the Polly Ann Trail from Seminole was closed due to safety issues as well as people trespassing on private property. 
 Members were concerned about the difficulty of turning onto Indianwood from Abseguami and would like mirrors placed at that location for better visibility.  It was suggested that they contact the Oakland County Road Commission.
John Reimann was thanked for his great job as President the last two years. The meeting was adjourned at 8:15.
Respectfully Submitted,  Marilyn Anderson, Secretary






